

Newsletter March 2019

The Rosie Crane Trust supports bereaved parents through their grief after the loss of a son or daughter of any age

Annual General Meeting - Monday 25 March at Horton Village Hall at 19.30. Everyone is welcome to come along and find out more about the trust, give us some suggestions for developing the trust and fundraising ideas

Drop-in Centres in Yeovil and Taunton - At the drop-in centres bereaved parents meet in a safe and confidential environment where they can talk to others who really understand and empathise with them. There is no obligation to talk, unless you want to, many people find it a great help just to be in the room with others who have experienced the loss of a son or daughter. We will be organising talks, workshops and therapies throughout 2018.

Yeovil, South Street Centre, 20 South Street, BA20 1QE (Entrance in Union Street),

2 March, 6 April, 4 May, 1 June, 6 July, 3 August, 7 September

Taunton, Middleway Meeting Hall, Churchill Way, Middleway, Taunton, TA1 3QW

16 March, 20 April, 18 May, 15 June, 20 July, 17 August, 21 September

All drop-in times are from 10.30am - 12.30pm

24hr Listening Ear Helpline

Our 24hr helpline is answered by bereaved parents who can give support, assurance, friendship and most importantly be able and willing to listen. 01460 55120

Illustrated Talk -Mistresses and their Influence on History

We have a very popular guest speaker, Madeleine Salvetti, coming from Hampshire to give us this fascinating talk on Mistresses and their Influence on History. The talk will be on Friday 15 March at Horton Village Hall, Broadway Hill, Horton at 19.30. There will also be a raffle.

Madeleine gives talks to the WI, U3A and many other organisations. She was a blue badge guide in Portsmouth and is former chairman of the Portsmouth Tourist Guides Association. She has lived most of her life in Portsmouth and teaches history

Tickets £5, to include refreshments, from The Rosie Crane Trust, 01460 55120 contact@rosiecranetrust.co.uk or from Horton Post Office

The Castle Hotel, Taunton

We are very grateful to our Patron, Louise Chapman, Kit Chapman, Mark, Liam, Jon and Nick all of whom have supported the trust through their Rosie's Chocolate Memories desert. Their new initiative is to make a donation to the trust from every Afternoon Tea served. Louise presented Carol with a cheque for £535 bringing the total raised by The Castle Hotel to an amazing £4706



Candle Lighting at our December Drop-in



Ilminster Christmas Tree Festival

We were invited to put a tree in the Ilminster Christmas Tree Festival again this year and thanks to all visitors generous we collected £79.72 in our collecting box. We decorated the tree with photo baubles in memory of the children we have lost. It looked lovely and it was very moving to see them all together

Data Protection

If you no longer wish to receive information from the trust, please contact us and we will remove your details from our distribution list



Contact Details

The Rosie Crane Trust,
PO Box 62, Ilminster,
TA19 0WW

contact@rosiecranetrust.co.uk www.rosiecranetrust.org

01460 55120